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(In memory of Chuck Thomas, beloved friend and member)

November 12, 2015
Iowa Department of Public Safety
215 East 7th,  Des Moines IA 50319

Conference Room 125

  

Agenda











8:30
Registration / Continental Breakfast
9:00
Welcome – Cody Christensen, 

Roll Call and Introductions


Approval of September 10, 2015 Minutes

9:15-10:15
Communications and Board Reports 


Correspondence Received 

Treasurer’s Report


State Building Code Bureau Report 


Iowa Department of Public Health Report 

Iowa Civil Rights Commission


Hawkeye State Fire Safety Association

Committee Reports


Legislative:

Education: 
Membership:

Scholarship:       Program:      

Code Development:


Endorsement:

Audit:



Nominating: Election of Officers

Regional Reports


ICC 

Region III


Eastern – EICBIC



Central – MICCC


Old Business: ABM Update

New Business
10:15-10:30
Break

10:30-12:00    Speakers / Presentation: CDP Access 

       Code Questions and Discussion: 

Send Questions to Roger Schemmel at: Rschemmel@urbandale.org
            12:00             Adjourn
            IABO 2015 Officers
President:

Cody Christensen  
515-283-4989 
- Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
1st Vice President:
Mike Pardekooper  
515-309-9457 
- Building Official – Pleasant Hill
2nd Vice President:
Roger Schemmel

515-331-6782 
- Associate Building Official– Urbandale
Secretary:

Tim Hennes

319-356-5122
- Senior Building Inspector – Iowa City
Treasurer:

Linda Rivers

563-284-6571x18
- Building Official - Walcott
Past President:

Tom Palmer  

319-626-5736
– Building Official– North Liberty

President’s Message
IABO Members,

It has been a record breaking year for construction in the State of Iowa, and a progressive year for IABO.  The function of the website has expanded, training events have been held across the State, collaboration efforts with others have been initiated, and the membership’s finances have been secured at a comfortable level.  This will be my last message as IABO president, and though I will miss the rewarding experience of serving in this capacity, it excites me to think about what IABO will bring to our industry in the upcoming years.  The dedication and professionalism of this membership is commendable.  I want to thank our officers for contributing so much to IABO’s mission, and thank all members for making this organization all that it is today.   It has been a true pleasure getting to know so many with such skills.  I encourage everyone to consider serving on IABO’s committees or board of directors.   We have a great network of code officials across our State, and I guarantee you will find working with this group to be a rewarding experience!

Thank you,

Cody Christensen

Minutes: 
September 10, 2015
Meeting at Iowa Department of Public Safety
Introductions and Roll call:

President Cody Christensen called the meeting to order at approximately 9:00 AM

Board Members present were Cody Christensen, Roger Schemmel, Linda River, Tim Hennes and Mike Pardekooper. Absent was Tom Palmer.  A count of three board members and more than 15 members was taken to determine there was a quorum.

Approval of January meeting minutes 
Reviewed the minutes of the September 10, 2015 IABO Chapter Meeting.  

A motion was made by Craig Clark and seconded by Creston Turnbull to approve the minutes.  Motion passed.

Communications and Correspondence

None 
Treasure’s Report.

Linda Rivers reported we have $3,000 scholarship outstanding expense for next year. $4,500 was moved out of the money market to cover the annual business meeting.   A motion was made by Creston Turnbull and seconded by Denny Bernholtz to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed.


State Building Code Bureau
Rich Bolten reported:

· Code Adoption – 2015 Building and Fire Codes moving forward with adoption goal of 1st quarter of 2016. 
· The current plan is to adopt the 2015 International Energy Conservation Code with amendments to keep it similar to the energy requirements of the 2012.  There will possibly be a slight increase in energy requirements for commercial buildings.

Brian Bishop reported

·  The Plumbing Board is looking at the 2015 UPC. Give input to Brian for amendments.  Planned for early 2016 adoption.  
Iowa Department of Public Health Report

Carmily Stone introduced Jennifer Hart, Executive Officer Plumbing and Mechanical Systems Board. Jennifer started on July 31, 2015.  She was previously an Executive Officer with the Dental Board for approximately 11 years. 
Jennifer will be attending the IABO meetings to update the membership on board actions.
Ken Sharp reported:

· The State Plumbing and Mechanical Systems Board have enforcement authority over the licensing provisions and not over the plumbing and mechanical codes.  It is unclear what role, if anything, the State Plumbing Board would play in taking enforcement action or legal action against cities that disregard the adoption of the State Plumbing Code. It’s been determined that there is no clear legal means for the state to take action like there is for licensing issues.  It is clear the industry partners are adamant that they want a consistent state wide code. They expressed to the Board that they will challenge any cities that decide not to comply with the statute provisions in Iowa Code Section 105.

He suggested seeking legal guidance from your jurisdictions who want to adopt a code other than the State Plumbing Code.
· Stated the Board process licensing complaints. You can see a list of the complaints on the website. See the “Discipline” tab on the website.

· Licensing issues should go to the board and permit issues to the specific jurisdictions.

· 2015 UPC and 2015 IMC goal to have the rules published within 5 months.

· A local jurisdictions with a population of 15,000 that has not adopted a plumbing code by 12/31/16 shall be incompliance with the State Plumbing Code. For jurisdictions less than 15,000 if they adopt a plumbing code it shall be conform to the State Plumbing Code. Unincorporated areas are not addressed in the state law.
· State amends the plumbing, mechanical and electrical sections in the IRC to reflect the state code for each.
Committee Reports 

Legislative Committee:
Cody reported we have a signed contract with Jim Bradovich to be our lobbyist at the state capital.  The contract starts November 15, 2015, and continues until the end of the next state legislative session.  The contract amount is $4,000.  

Education 
Mike Pardekooper reported:
IABO doesn’t currently have an educations seminars scheduled. Looking forward to seminars in December or January and the committee is open to suggestions on what members want for education.

Membership
No report
Scholarship

No report.
Program 

Roger Schemmel reported.  Training provided today by ISO.  
Currently there is not a topic for November Meeting.  

Code Development 
Pat Parsley reported he’s looking at the code changes being developed and heard in Long Beach and sent a link to those to the committee.  Also, work that has been done by the region chapter on the fire side and the Minnesota chapter on the IRC. He suggested using those as a voting guide if you attend the ABM.
Membership– No report

Endorsement 

Jerry Byers reported the Endorsement Committee had four request for endorsements and the committee recommends endorsing all four.  A motion was made by Bob Buck and seconded by Neil Bombei to approve the Endorsement Committees recommendation.  Motion passed.
Audit 
Nothing to report.

Nomination
Cody stated this is his last year on the board so the Nominating Committee will have to find someone to fill the vacancy.
ICC Report – 
Steve VanNote reported there are a couple new publications out.  The 2015 IBC Illustrated Handbook and  the new Damper and Fire Stopping Guide are now available.

Ron Hoover reported.  
This would be his last report as a ICC Director.  
Everyone should have their new ICC membership cards.

Everyone who is going to the ABM hopefully was registered to vote by August 31 which was the deadline. 
Region III Report 
Brian Bishop reported Region III was working on a meet the candidate night and candidate endorsements for the ABM.  

Eastern (EICBIC) 
Tim Hennes reported a number of jurisdictions have adopted the 2015 codes and those that haven’t are in the process of adopting.  
Ron Hoover reported there is safety awareness on construction sites training tomorrow Friday September 11 in Marion.
Central (MICCC) 
Roger Schemmel reported the MICCC group has reviewed the Helix product, which is a metal product used in concrete. Contractors are looking to use it in concrete foundation walls. Also, the group is still looking at engineering and evaluations on a fiberglass product to be used in concrete as a substitute for steel reinforcing.  Central Iowa Code Consortium update – they have 17 communities working together to try to establish common amendments.  Board has been formed.  Seven subcommittees were formed for different code sections and working to have them ready for adoption by spring 2016.  

Old Business 
Cody mentioned that Jeff Junker had brought the shirts members had ordered and he asked that payment be made to Linda for the shirts.

New Business 
Cody asked for a contact list for those attending the ABM.

Presentation

Nola Lebrecht and Delbert Amsden presented to the membership ISO’s processes and procedures for evaluating jurisdictions. 

Roger Schemmel led the membership in a code question and answer/discussion.
Adjournment:
Motion to adjourn was made by Creston Turnbull and seconded by Jared Ruby.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 12:03 PM.   

Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary Tim Hennes.
2015 Committee Member List 
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Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that intrests you!
“Setting the Standard for Building Safety”
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** CEU’s will be provided for attending chapter meetings!
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